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A public meeting of the Interim Emergency Board was held in Senate Committee 
Room E on September 13, 2019, at 9:00 a.m. 
 
ITEM NO. 1 
 
Sen. John Alario, board chair, called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m., and asked that 
the secretary call the roll. 
 
Present:  

• Sen. John Alario, President of the Senate and IEB Chairman 
• Rep. Cameron Henry, Chairman of the House Appropriations Committee 
• Mr. Jay Dardenne, Commissioner of Administration 
• Mr. Brandon Burris, Designee of Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser 
• Ms. Laura Lapeze, designee of State Treasurer John Schroder 

 
Absent: 

• Rep. Taylor Barras, Speaker of the House of Representatives and IEB Vice Chair  
• Sen. Eric LaFleur, Chairman of the Senate Finance Committee 

 
 
ITEM NO. 2 
 

Sen. Alario requested a motion for approval of the minutes of the June 20, 2019, 
meeting as presented to the board.  Commissioner Dardenne moved to approve the 
minutes as submitted.  The motion passed without objection. 
 
ITEM NO. 3 
 
Sen. Alario asked Mr. Mark Moses, Assistant Commissioner – Facility Planning and 
Control, to present the information regarding item no. 3.  Mr. Moses explained that the 
application being considered is a request to change the entity and the scope of a project 
in the current capital outlay bill.  East Baton Rouge Parish is going to be the recipient of 
some federal funds for a drainage project within the parish.  In order to secure the 
funds, they have to be authorized to receive the dollars and show that they have 
matching dollars.  The federal funds are in the amount of $191,750,000, which would 



require a match of $63,250,000.  The total project is $255,000,000.  Currently in Act 20 
of 2019 is an appropriation for the City of Central in East Baton Rouge Parish 
specifically for drainage within the city.  Since there is not an appropriation for drainage 
projects in East Baton Rouge Parish, in order to authorize the dollars, the parties 
involved are requesting that the entity be changed from the City of Central to East Baton 
Rouge Parish.  He added that they are also asking that the scope be changed to include 
drainage projects throughout East Baton Rouge Parish.  There are five major drainage 
canals associated with the project.  So they will modify the scope of the Central project 
to include these five major waterways.  The scope of the work for Central will not be 
changed; it will remain as part of the scope for the project.   
 
President Alario stated it appears that the purpose of the changes is to expand the 
scope of the work to include the entire parish and give more bang for the buck.  He 
asked Senator Bodi White, who represents the City of Central, to comment on the 
purpose of the requested changes.   
 
Senator White said he had worked with the Governor’s attorney and with Mr. Moses on 
the project and was able to get all parties involved together to explain why the changes 
were being requested.  As mentioned, the City of Central already had a drainage project 
in the capital outlay bill and by changing the entity and expanding the scope, it would 
allow for improvements to five major drainage canals, two of which are in the City of 
Central and three others in the rest of the parish.  It will total about $260 million plus 
some state dollars for the match, but East Baton Rouge Parish has committed $8 million 
toward the match and the City of Central has committed $4 million plus their capital 
outlay money.  So everyone is contributing to the project, which will benefit the entire 
parish.  He said they were 50-year-old projects that were never funded.  He said he 
hoped IEB would give a favorable response to the request, which will help all parts of 
the parish that were devastated in the floods of 2016.   
 
President Alario thanked Senator White, Commissioner Dardenne, and Mr. Moses for 
the work they had put into this project.  He added that it was a good demonstration of 
government entities working together for the common good of the entire area, and it is 
much appreciated.   
 
Representative Henry moved to approve the request, which was passed without 
objection. 
 
ITEM NO. 4 
 
Sen. Alario asked Ms. Lapeze to explain item no. 4.  Ms. Lapeze said the State 
Treasurer’s Office had reviewed the application of First National Bank of Arcadia, 
Louisiana, which had applied for designation as a state depository/fiscal agent for the 
period July 1, 2019, through June 30, 2023.  This bank been a state fiscal agent bank 
but did not get its application submitted in time to be considered with the other 
applications brought before IEB in June.  The Treasurer’s Office ran their metrics and 



determined them to be satisfactory, and she stated the bank has been doing a good job 
as a fiscal agent for the state.  Thus, she recommended approval of their application.   
 
Mr. Burris moved for approval; the motion passed without objection. 
 
Commissioner Dardenne motioned to adjourn; the motion passed without objection.  
The meeting was adjourned at 9:08 a.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Sue Israel, Secretary 
 
 






























